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P R Planning 
Box 597 

BUNGALOW 4870 

0407 167 779 

admin@prplanning.com.au  

           

12 May 2021 

 

The CEO 

Torres Shire Council 

Box 171 

THURSDAY ISLAND 4875 

 

Attn Joseph Sabatino joseph.sabatino@torres.qld.gov.au 

 

Re Extension to Currency Period -  Proposed Multiple Dwelling – Milman Hill 

IDAS16/02 

 

I refer to Council’s decision notice dated 29 June 2017 and received in this office on 1 

July 2017 and the subsequent response to the request for a Negotiated Decision Notice. 

 

The Applicant, Nevgold Pty Ltd (also the owner) requests the Currency period for this 

Development Permit be extended by 4 years.   

 

I am informed that the Directors of Nevgold are currently in negotiations with Council to 

resolve a number of long outstanding issues and misunderstandings that have adversely 

impacted the larger project and the relationship with Council.  Should resolution be 

achieved the completion of the unit project will become less complicated and more 

efficient. 

 

The unit project can be stand alone as access and all services are already available to 

the site and the approval is for the use of part of Lot 6 therefore independent of the other 

approvals on the site.  It is clearly more practical to do it in conjunction with the other 

development proposed but not necessary. 

 

Even so the currency period needs to be extended as it is near its end. 
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Nevgold intends to commence the unit project in the foreseeable future as it has 

identified a need for accommodation for all sectors of the community.  It is also their view 

that availability and cost of accommodation for local residents is impacted by the 

relatively large proportion of itinerant and short-term workers bought to the area by 

Government and contractors etc.  These workers (or their employers) can often pay 

more for housing that locals so keeping the supply of housing high is an important way 

of facilitating affordable supply for locals. 

 

Various, mainly Government, employers have approached Nevgold to provide 

accommodation on the site from time to time.  It is considered that the location and 

amenity, including the spectacular views afforded form the site would assist attracting 

suitable skilled workers to the area. 

 

The proponent seeks a 4-year extension out of an abundance of caution rather than an 

expectation that the project will take that long to bring to fruition. 

 

Of marginal interest is, had the application been lodged in 2017 the currency period 

would have been six years and this request for extension may not have been necessary. 

 

Nevgold will pay the fee direct to Council.  It is understood Nevgold is on the Council’s 

invoicing system. 

 

My client looks forward to Council’s favourable decision 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

PETER ROBINSON 

Principal Planner 

 

 

 

 

 






















